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Dear Parent 
 
The Easter Term is usually our shortest, yet in 
many ways the busiest.  Year 9 have been 
working hard and preparing for their SATs while 
anyone with a son or daughter in Year 11 will 
know the pressures generated by trying to 
complete coursework deadlines set by the 
examination boards.  Hopefully the important 
work needed for success has taken place and 
after Easter we can concentrate on exam 
preparation and revision. 
 
This term has seen a strengthening of the citation 
system.  It is now better coordinated and in some 
ways a little tougher.  I believe that good 
discipline is the bedrock of positive relationships 
between staff and students.  Our rules are simple 
and fair, allowing a community of nearly 1,100 
people to live harmoniously.  Respect is the key 
feature of our system thereby demonstrating that 
when it is earned and given it creates positive 
and purposeful relationships.  In many ways we 
have gone straight back to the basics and have 
concentrated on students bringing the right 
equipment and their diaries to their lessons. 
 
This term has also seen us look carefully at our 
attendance figures.  They are good but, as 
always, could be improved.  Over the last couple 
of years we have been required to set targets for 
our attendance.  For the first time I have included 
this information in the newsletter.  At 94% this is 
a good target yet one of our main problems with 
absence relates to parents who take their 
children out of school to go on holiday in term 
time.  The school is looking at ways to reduce 
this figure and work with  

 
 
 
parents to eliminate it completely.  I now feel that 
this is becoming a serious problem for the school 
and will be in contact with parents regarding our 
proposals in the summer term.  In the meantime, 
can I ask that parents think carefully before 
taking their child out of school for any reason but 
especially for family holidays in term time. 
 
Finally, can I thank you for your help and support 
throughout the term.  It is evident from the parent 
questionnaires issued at Parents Evenings that 
you support the school in all key aspects of our 
work.  I would, however, like to reassure you that 
we collate and analyse your evaluations.  After 
the Year 8 Parents’ Evening questionnaires were 
analysed, we asked a group of parents to come 
in and talk through some of the issues raised.  
We will also do the same with a random selection 
of Year 11 parents.  These important views not 
only help improve what we do but also shape the 
new Strategic Plan for 2007-08.  I will give you a 
fuller breakdown in the next newsletter. 
 
Can I wish you and your family a happy Easter.  
School closes at 3.15 pm on Friday 30th March 
and re-opens at 8.45 am on Monday 16th April. 
 

Mark Heuston 
Headteacher 

 

A 95% attendance is the minimum required to 
make real progress at Clayton Hall.  Below 
this level student performance is affected.  
The school’s attendance target is 94%. 



  Magenta Fashion Show 
 

For months I had dreamed about having my own 
fashion show, and had planned to put on my own 
show. Joining Young Enterprise really inspired me to 
do this, but the 2006 fashion show actually turned out 
like nothing I had planned… 
Although I had originally wanted to have my very 
own show as an after-school event, and was 
disappointed to hear that I would not be able to, I soon 
realised that having a slot in the annual year eleven 
fashion show for the Careers Convention day was not 
such a bad idea. This is because, with only two weeks 
to go to the show, I was already stressed out with the 
running of my part of the show, having to do exams 
and trying to run the Young Enterprise company. 
However, eventually everything came together and the 
show was a big success.  
It was amazing to see the clothes that I had designed 
and made on a catwalk, something that I have wanted 
since I was about ten years old. But what was even 
more amazing was the fact that people got their first 
real taste of Magenta…  The show was a chance to tell 
people a little about what the company is all about. I 
feel that it really reflected our ‘funky and creative’ 
image.  
All the members of the company put in lots of hard 
work and effort to ensure that other aspects of our 
official launch ran smoothly. For example, our 
marketing directors worked very hard to advertise the 
show, whilst other members made sure that we had 
produced press releases and sales directors worked on 
selling some of  Magenta…’s products.    
I would like to thank the performing arts department 
in particular for supporting us with the project and 
hope that all year eleven students enjoyed watching 
the show as part of what was an interesting careers 
day. Make sure that you keep an eye out for 
Magenta…’s next events and new products soon to be 
launched… 

Sofia Bailey  11M 
 

Magenta... 
The Fashion Company Magenta… is through to the 
Area Finals of the North Staffordshire Young 
Enterprise Competition which will be held at 
Newcastle-under-Lyme School on Wednesday 18th 
April 2007. 
 To get to the final the Magenta team have had to 
produce an interim company report, display their 
fashion products in the Potteries Centre, Hanley, and 
give a presentation on the company’s activities to a 
panel of judges at the New Victoria Theatre. The sales 
of the “Calendar 2007” raised more than £40 for 
Children in Need. 

The 2 fashion collections designed by 
Sofia Bailey have been modelled by 
students from Years 9, 10 and 11 at the 
December 2006 Careers Convention 
and more recently at the Staffs 
University Diversity Fashion Show in 
aid of the Douglas Macmillan Hospice. 
 

The Magenta Group 
 
 
 

Enterprise poster                
 
Over the last few weeks we have been 
producing an enterprise poster for Mr 
Williams and Mrs Moorhouse. This poster 
intends to show people how to be 
enterprising. 
As we were making it we had to overcome 
many obstacles, some of these problems 
were minor and some major.  
We had a specification for the poster to 
ensure it was of the highest quality. Other 
problems involved changing the DPI (Dots 
Per Inch). This is where the quality of the 
picture decreases when blown up, and this 
proved to be quite difficult but in the end we 
changed it to the specification of 300 DPI. 
As well as the DPI problem we had to 
overcome the problem of where to make the 
poster. We started off making it in word but 
then had to change to Publisher. This 
worked well until the DPI problem came 
along.  
Mr Williams phoned the printing business 
who advised us to make the poster in Adobe 
photo shop. This didn’t work any better than 
it did in Publisher so we went back to think 
of a solution. This is when we fixed the 
problem as we just needed to move some 
pictures and the text around to spread it out 
more. When we finished this Mrs Moorhouse 
phoned the printing company who said that 
they would get back in touch with her if 
there was any problem. Fortunately there 
wasn’t any and Mrs Moorhouse was able to 
retrieve an A3 copy. Whilst making the 
poster we learnt about how to overcome 
different problems and had a taste of how to 
be enterprising. Copies of all the posters will 
appear in every classroom, so that pupils 
and staff can see what being enterprising 
means.  
 

Harry Heath, Jessica Adams, 
 Max Powell. Yr 9 

 
County under 13 badminton 

tournament 
 
On Saturday the 3rd of February at Sir Graham 
Balfour High School in Stafford, I took part in an 
under 13 badminton tournament. My first match was 
against Ellie Stringer which I lost 21-18. I won both of 
my next two matches 21-6. My next match was very 
tough and I only just managed to hang on to my 21-7 
victory. My next match I knew was going to be a hard 
one as my opponent had beaten Ellie Stringer who I 
had lost to. I started well, leading 10-2 and won with a 
21-12 victory. I was very happy with this win as I 
knew it was going to be tough. That meant that I was 
in the final. In the final it was me and Ellie Stringer 
battling it out for first place. We played best of three 
games. Ellie won both games 21-14 and 21-13. 
Therefore I received the runner up trophy and Ellie the 
winner’s trophy. 
 



We then moved onto girls doubles and me and my 
doubles partner Lucy Baker were very confident on 
the way we were going to move around the court and 
work as a team. We won our first two sets 
comfortably. When it came to the next doubles pair we 
both were working well as a team and won our first 
set. We lost the second set which meant we had to 
play a third set. We lost the third set by two points and 
were both sad about the opportunity we had just 
missed out on. Lucy and I both came away with the 
Runners up trophy. 
It was then time for the mixed doubles. Me and my 
partner Alex Liebeck lost our first sets against the 
winner of both the boys and the girls but won our 
second game easily but we had still not done enough 
to secure ourselves a place in the final. I came away at 
the end with two runners up trophies for both singles 
and girls doubles.  
 
 By Evie Carroll  Yr8 

 
U13 Staffordshire Restricted 
Badminton Tournament 
 
On Saturday 3rd of March, I played in the U13 
Restricted badminton tournament. It is called 
‘Restricted’ because the top two players in the county 
can’t play in it. 
There are five events within the tournament boys’ 
singles, girls’ singles, boys’ doubles, girls’ doubles 
and mixed doubles. I played in three of them boys’ 
singles, boys’ doubles, and mixed doubles with my 
partner Evie Carroll. 
The boys’ singles were first. It started with a group 
stage with each match being one set to 21. It had four 
people in it with only the top player going through. I 
won my group fairly easily winning 21-4, 21-6 and 
21-5, therefore I got through to the semi-finals.  
In the semi-finals I won 21-10 so proceeded to the 
final which would be best of three sets up to 21. 
It started off well with me winning the first set 21-10. 
In the second set I didn’t play too badly but lost 21-19. 
In the final set it started off badly for me, I went 6-0 
down but I pulled it back to 8-8. Now, suffering from 
tiredness my performance started to drop and I ended 
up losing 21-12. 
In the boys’ doubles there was a group stage as well 
but this time with five pairs in.  
We won this group quite easily winning 21-4, 21-8, 
21-2 and 21-7. We topped the group but this time two 
pairs from each group went through because of there 
only being two groups therefore making semi-finals. 
In the semi-finals we also won easily 21-6. We were 
through to the final where it would be best of three 
sets.  
The final turned out not to be too much of a challenge 
for us and we won 21-8, 21-10. 
The final event was the mixed doubles in which Evie 
Carroll and me played together. There was a group 
stage with three pairs in and just one pair going 
through. 
In our first match we lost 21-19, which meant that we 
couldn’t go through to the next round if the pair we 
lost to won their other game, which is exactly what 
they did. So we played our last game anyway and won 
securely 21-9. 

By Alex Liebeck  Year 8  

Friends of Clayton Parent and 
Staff Group. 
 
We are always looking to recruit new members 
for the friends of Clayton. Please make a note 
of the following forthcoming events and come 
along to help, we would love to see you! 
 

1. Wednesday 2nd May – Fun Run and 
Clayton 5 Road race- marshals needed 
from 6pm. 

2. Summer Term Charity Auction- date 
to be arranged. 

 
All the money we raise will be channelled back 
to the school to enable departments and the 
school council to fund projects that enrich the 
lives of the pupils at Clayton Hall Business and 
Language College. 
 
For further information, please contact Miss R 
Jones, Assistant Headteacher at the school.  
 
Aladdin 
 
The theatre goes dark, not a sound is to be heard. The only 
light is on the glittering curtain on stage, decorated with a 
single lamp and the words ALADDIN printed across.  Then 
the curtain begins to rise……… 
Every so often the school organizes a theatre trip.  Well we 
all need a break from the labours of school life!.  This was a 
year 7 trip to see the hilarious new pantomime Aladdin.  The 
105 year 7 students who decided to go, each paid an 
£11.50 donation towards funding the trip but it was definitely 
worth it!  Packed with cheesy jokes, crazy characters and 
parts that made your sides split, it was the funniest thing I’ve 
ever seen! Starring Jonathan Wilkes as Aladdin, Carolynne 
Good as Princess Jasmine, Ian McKellan as Aladdin’s 
mother, Widow Twanky and the dame of the show, Andy 
Golding as PC Pong, Vicky Entwistle as the genie of the 
ring, Jason Capewell as Abanazar and the amazing 
hologram of Robbie and later his helpers Ant and Dec as 
the genies of the lamp. The cast all played their roles 
superbly. 
One of the highlights of the show was when Twanky, PC 
Pong and Aladdin begin to sing The Twelve Days of 
Christmas with a twist.  It goes a bit like this, “On the first 
day of Christmas the genie gave to me a bra that holds 
three”.  Well you get the idea.  They go all the way up to 
twelve which is twelve gallons of water where they cast then 
proceed to soak everyone with the water.  There was a lot of 
song and dance at the end, and innocent members of the 
audience were dragged on stage to join in the fun! It was 
definitely worth seeing, and I hope I’ll see another of the 
Regent Theatre’s fabulous pantomimes some time in the 
future.  

Lydia Hill Year 7 
 
More reviews on Aladdin 
 

“I thought it was really good because there was Robbie 
Williams, Janice Battersby, Ant and Dec and Jonathon 
Wilkes and I would definitely go and see it again” 



Luke Eltringham Year 7 
 

 
“ I thought that it was fantastic seeing Jonathon Wilkes on 
the stage.  It was really really funny and out of this world! I 
am really glad I saw it!! 

Lydia Chafe Year 7  
 

“I found the show brilliant.  I would like to see it again.  I 
liked the actors they were well known. 

Jordan Sloan Year 7  
 

“The pantomime was hilarious Jonathon Wilkes was a great 
actor, and played the part in a different style, but really well”. 

Greg Davies and Bethan Tunney Year 7  
 

“It was the funniest show ever with a touch of Christmacy 
magic and sparkle”. 
Jordan Hazrati, Sam Espley, Louise Kenny  Sam Holford 

 
 
School Absence Line:  
01782 297566 
 
Just a reminder to all parents that the above number is the 
one you should be ringing if your child is ill or going to be 
late in, due to an appointment.  It is a dedicated line and is 
available for you to ring 24 hours a day.  You will hear a 
short message asking you to leave details of your child’s 
absence.  The message is then passed on to your child’s 
form tutor.  
 

Thank you. Mrs Osborn 
 

 
 Business Enterprise Day at Langdale 

 
It all began when Stef was asked who she would like to take 
with her to Langdale to participate in an activity to do with 
business enterprise with the Year 6 children. With the option 
given to her she chose me, Jordan Edwards and Alex 
Shutler to go with her on Thursday 8th of March to Langdale 
to help with the running of the activity. The Business 
Enterprise activity that we would be doing was then 
explained to us and we agreed it would be fun and we were 
happy to help. 
We arrived at Langdale just before the children’s lunch time 
break had finished which gave us enough time to set up the 
activity in the hall. Once everything was prepared the 
children came in and sat themselves on eight tables in 
groups of roughly ten and waited for instructions. Our group 
of four split into two’s and we each had a side of the hall. 
We played the roles of banker where the children came to 
us to buy and sell things. Mr Williams then gave a short 
speech telling the children all about business enterprise, the 
activity rules and how it was connected to business. 
The aim of the activity was to make as much money as 
possible by selling pieces of pretend fruit by using the 
materials given to them. Each table was given a country 
name, a template of fruit, fifty pounds play money and a 
trader badge. On the over head projector there was a list of 
how much each piece of fruit was worth if produced at a 
good enough quality. The children then decided within their 
group who would be the trader who would have to go and 
trade with the bank. Once this was decided the activity 
began and the children were given fifty-five minutes. The 

traders from each table then used their group’s money to 
buy materials from the bank such as: scissors, pieces of  
 
 
paper, different coloured crayons, sharpeners and other fruit 
templates. The templates were then drawn around and 
copied with the design to create similar looking pieces of 
fruit. They then came to the bank and we decided if the fruit 
looked enough like the templates to decide how much we 
were going to give them where they then had the choice of 
putting the money in the bank at an interest rate of 10% or 
keeping it on their tables.  
The children were then creating many different pieces of 
fruit and selling them back to the bank trying to get the best 
price possible even if that meant doing a little haggling 
(which they weren’t afraid to do) and also making use of the 
10% interest by putting most of their money in the bank. 
Once the children had got used to the activity Mr Williams 
then changed the rules to make it more interesting putting 
the children in different situations where they could not use 
their scissors or their crayons at one point, changing the 
price of how much they could sell the fruit back for, closing 
the bank and increasing the interest rate. This tested the 
children as they had to adapt to the new changes but still 
keep producing the fruit. 
Once the game had finished the children went to play and 
we cleared everything away and added up the totals. When 
they came back Mr Williams questioned them on the 
afternoon asking them what they had enjoyed and how they 
made best possible use of the materials. They said that they 
had enjoyed it greatly and that the activity had made them 
work as a team competitively and made them think about 
what they were doing with the roles they had within their 
team to make sure they made the most money. Steph and I 
then thanked the children and said well done to them for 
their achievements. The top four teams were then 
announced with team Bermuda coming first winning 
certificates which were then handed out. Mr Williams then 
said a few words thanking everybody for the day and what a 
success it had been and how he hoped that the children had 
learnt something useful about business. 
On the way back to school we spoke about the afternoon. 
We all agreed that we’d learnt a lot. We’d enjoyed it a great 
deal and Stef concluded by saying that it was ‘different from 
what she had expected but it was a fun new experience‘. All 
in all we had a great day and would like to thank Mr Williams 
for organising it and the staff at Langdale for having us as 
we really enjoyed ourselves and would love to do it again. 

 By Aimée Brown - 10L 
 

 
The ski trip to Austria 2007 
 
 

The ski trip to Austria can only be described as eight 
fantastic days of sheer fun! We had six days of amazing 
skiing within our groups. 
We set out on Friday 9th February at about 8.00am from 
school; 58 of us along with Mrs Dale, Miss Rutherford, Miss 
Lowe, Mr Dawson, Mr Meys, Mr Morray, Mr Moss and Mr 
Williams. After a long 24 hours of driving and a ferry across 
the Channel from Dover to Calais, we arrived at our 
destination in Radstadt Austria at about 7.00 their time.  
We picked up our skis, boots, poles or snowboards and 
promptly set off to have a look around the small town that 
was near to us. There was a great view of the slopes that 
we would be skiing on the next day and in the sunlight at 
that time of day, it seemed really alien to us. As you can 



imagine, we weren’t used to seeing snow and sunshine at 
the same time in one place! 
Once we got to our cosy rooms, we all ate together (with the 
exception of the veggies and some others in a separate 
room) and promptly retired to bed awaiting the day of skiing 
ahead of us all. 
What followed our arrival can only be appreciated by those 
with personal experience of the sport; six days of glorious 
ski slopes, rib-snapping laughs and the sheer joy of seeing 

Mr Morray fall over unable to return to his skis! 
For all of us it was an unforgettable experience; skiing 
through blizzards and sunshine doing all ranges of 
colours of slopes. To top it off, not only did we have fun 
throughout the day, but nights of activities were also 
organised for us; swimming, bowling, a quiz night and 
on the final night we partook in a disco. Ice skating and 

curling were also booked, but since the lake failed to freeze 
we were unable to do so, however a night or two off from 
activities was a welcome break for us and allowed us to 
regain much needed energy for the skiing the following day. 
We managed to get an extra half a day of skiing in and 
watched a spectacular show from the instructors over lunch 
(if you’re ever lucky enough to go to Germany or Austria, try 
a piece of their Apfelstrudel! It’s fantastic!) before finishing 

for the final day. 
When the time came for us to leave, we said our 
farewells to the instructors and set off for home. 
I can’t speak for everyone when I say this, but a large 
part of me wanted to stay in Austria and not return to 
Newcastle. Regardless of this, however, we did return 
home (to the relief of most of our parents I’m sure) and 
the trip definitely had a lasting effect on me. We all 

learnt something new on this trip and along with it being 
physically challenging, it was defiantly an experience to 
remember! 
I think that this reflects the success of the trip and certainly 
the amount of work that the teachers put into it. They 
deserve a big thank you! 
It was definitely worth every penny! 
 

By Harriet Rushton 10M 
 
 
 
LIBRARY NEWS 

 

To celebrate World Book Day on March 2nd the library held 
its annual scholastic book fair. As usual the fair was well 
supported and enjoyed by all the pupils involved. Once 
again, for the third year running, the takings were up on 
previous year’s, making over £150 commission for the 
library. I would especially like to thank Nicola Allen 7N, Emily 

Beetenson 7N, Lydia Hill 7S and Lucy Whittingham 7R for 
all their help in running the fair. 
On 15th March 10 pupils were invited to Yarnfield training 
centre to present the Young Teen Fiction Book Award to 
Malorie Blackman, last year’s winner with ‘Checkmate’. As 
our school championed the book at last year’s awards 
day, I was asked to choose a pupil to actually present the 
cut glass trophy to Malorie. As it was impossible to choose 
one person, the pupils name was drawn from a hat. The 
lucky pupil was Hannah Bailey 8A! 

The short list of books for this year’s award will be published 
Monday 26th March and can be found at 
www.sln.org.uk/bookaward. 
If you enjoy reading, are aged between 11-14 years and 
would like to take part this year, please see Mrs.Corbett as 
soon as possible. 
 

The Nestle Box Tops scheme has ended for this year but 
please continue to send them in as they can be used next 
year. Box Tops can be found on all Nestle cereals 
(Shreddies, Cheerios, and Shredded Wheat etc). 15 new 
eyewitness books were bought for the library with this year’s 
total. 
 

Mrs. Corbett. School Librarian. 
 
 
YTF TRIP 
 
 

On the 15th March we went to Yarnfield 
Conference Centre in Stone to see the 
YTF award being presented to Malorie 
Blackman. One of our group, Hannah 
Bailey, presented the award to Malorie 
and then there was a question and 
answer session for about an hour. We learnt 
that Malorie had 82 refusals from publishers 
before she actually had a book published! Next 
the book signing and cake eating began. The 
cakes were a big hit! Malorie was a very 
genuine person who liked to laugh a lot. 
Unfortunately we had to leave early at 3.15 as 
we found out the minibus was needed by the 
netball team at 3.30! We raced back and piled 
out to wave the netball team goodbye. Then we 
all walked off home full of cake! 
 

Katie Hill 8J 
Hockey 
 
This year has seen a large number of girls 
committing themselves to weekly hockey 
training across all year groups. Unfortunately, 
there are very few local schools who have 
entered the League and tournament and the 
number of competitive matches played has 
been minimal. 
The U14 League consisted of ourselves, 
Newcastle under Lyme school and Chesterton. 
Our first match saw us play well as a team but 
lose to Newcastle, but our next match ended 
with a six-nil defeat of Chesterton, goal 
scorers were Georgia Rogers, Chelsey Thorley-
Williams, Shantelle Green (2), Laura Gidman 
and Emily Wilson. There is a final tournament 
still to play where we hope to beat both 
Newcastle and Chesterton to win.  
The squad is listed below, but a special 
mention needs to go to Amie Wilton, our highly 
committed Captain, and both Lucy Hayes and 
Charlotte Hickman who have earned a place in 
the Year 9 team despite being in Year 7, well 
done! 
 

 
 



U14 Hockey Squad 
 

Aime Wilton (Capt)   
Tara Quigley Steph Lockett 
Lucy Hayes Charlotte Hickman 
Sam Rowlinson    Miriam Wardle  
Georgia Rogers Laura Rollings 
Katie Hill Emily Wilson  
Danny Madeley   Emma Lawton 
Olivia Rice           Eloise Bowen  
Becky Machin      Chelsey Thorley-Williams 
  

PE department 
 

United Kingdom Mathematics Trust 
(UKMT) 

Team Mathematics Challenge 2007 
Regional Finals 5 March 2007 

 
The day started with the four of us, me, Alex, Tom 
and John meeting Mrs Peirson at Stoke Station at 8.50 
prompt.  We had been selected to represent Clayton 
Hall in the Regional Finals at Manchester University. 
I think we all felt a little nervous, knowing we would 
be facing stiff opposition from many other schools, 
throughout the North West.   
We arrived on time, with only a slight diversion and 
entered the hall to find it full, with over 20 other 
schools.  We felt a little taken aback because some of 
the other schools looked very professional in their 
blazers but I reassured my team mates that we were 
going to win.   
We took part in various mathematical challenges, 
including number sequences, general mathematics 
questions and crosswords. On the general questions 
we did o.k. and with a little help from a couple of 
flukes we got 9/10 correct. 
Next was the number crossword. We had to split into 
pairs (one pair did down and the other, across) and 
answer a series of questions; the answers to one pair’s 
questions were linked to an answer of the other pair’s 
question. This may sound complicated but we found 
this challenge quite easy and successfully completed 
the puzzle with only two incorrect digits which gave 
us a score of a whopping 58/60! 
After that brilliant result we had lunch break. While 
we ate our sandwiches, the teachers tucked into 
chocolate muffins and cake, NOT FAIR!!  
Then we had to do the number sequences. We had to 
work out what the next number was in the sequence, 
we struggled to pick up the patterns on some of them, 
but on others we managed to get the answers pretty 
quickly. 
Last of all was the dreaded relay. We had to run up to 
the teacher that we had been working with (from 
another school) and collect a question which was 
called A1. One pair (incidentally called the ‘A’ pair) 
had to answer the question and within two attempts try 
to get it right. Then one person ran up and gave the 
answer to the teacher and collected another question 
called B1. That person had to run to the other pair and 
give it to them to work out, while he returned to his 
seat. When the ‘B’ pair had completed the question 
one of their team members had to run up and give it to 
the teacher to trade for an A question, in this case A2, 

The A pair answer the question and the cycle starts all 
over again. This continued until the time limit of 45 
minutes ran out. 
Once we had completed all four challenges we had a 
nervous wait while they totalled up the final scores. 
After being in the top 5 for all of the challenges we 
knew we had a chance. That was when they read out 
the top three spots. When they read out third, it wasn’t 
us. Second were last year’s winners from a girl’s 
grammar school. Then the moment of truth arrived… 
They began to read out first position. We all had our 
hearts in our mouths when they read out the name. 
CLAYTON HALL BUSINESS AND LANGUAGE 
COLLEGE! All of the team were ecstatic and we ran 
up to the front of the hall to collect our T-shirts. We 
won!!!!!!!! 
On the way home we were celebrating; unfortunately 
we were in the quiet zone on the train and couldn’t 
cheer! When we arrived back at Stoke-on-Trent 
station our parents picked us up and congratulated the 
team on its achievement. 
The competition lived up to our expectations and we 
now get to go to the National Finals in London, where 
over 50 teams will be competing. Looks like we are 
going to have to win that as well!!! 
 

By Ben Arthur 8W 
Connexions News 
 

Part of my role as a Connexions Personal Adviser 
working in schools is to follow up the previous year’s 
school leavers to find out what they are doing in terms 
of education, work or training by the end of the 
October after they have left school.   
Last year’s destination survey gave the following 
information about last year’s school leavers at 
Clayton: 
78% continued in full-time education as opposed to 
76% for all schools in the Newcastle district 17% 
went into work-based training (including employed 
and non-employed status apprenticeships) as opposed 
to 15% for all schools in the Newcastle district 3% 
were not yet settled as opposed to 7% for all schools 
in the Newcastle district 2% went into jobs with no 
training which is the same as for all schools in the 
Newcastle district. 
As you can see, the vast majority (95%) of Clayton 
school leavers continued into some kind of learning 
post-16.  This is good news, indicating that young 
people at Clayton are willing to gain further 
qualifications once they have left school, thus giving 
them a head start in the jobs market.   
If you would like to contact me regarding the above or 
any other issue, please do so at Newcastle Connexions 
Centre in Hassell Street, Newcastle  
(Tel: 297383). 

Denise Sillitto  
Connexions Personal Adviser   

 
Mr Heuston would like to mention the following 
students who have received a praise letters since 
our last Newsletter. 
 
Sanjidah Ahmed 7A 
Samantha Heath 7A 
Lucy Holdcroft 7A 
Jacob Llewellyn 7A 



Emily Massey 7A 
Jack Rollings 7A 
Dominic Vyse 7A 
Nicola Allen 7N 
Richard Barber 7N 
Bobbi-Jean Bate-Roden 7N 
Emily Bell 7N 
Daniel Buxton 7N 
Jennifer Darby 7N 
Lauren Dearden 7N 
Matthew Flynn 7N 
Charlotte Hickman 7N 
Laura Isherwood 7N 
Lauren Leese 7N 
Bethany Lewis 7N 
Joseph Podmore 7N 
Lucinda Rushton 7N 
Samuel Russell 7N 
Abbie Thomson 7N 
Victoria Turner 7N 
William Brambley 7P 
Ashleigh Cross 7P 
Victoria Cumberbatch 7P 
Chandler Deakin 7P 
Ebony Gledhill 7P 
Bethany Holford 7P 
Annabel Le Lohe 7P 
Nathanael Mills 7P 
Giorgia Presti 7P 
Jessica Slight 7P 
Jolene Wilshaw 7P 
Matthew Barrow 7R 
Alexandra Bester 7R 
Elizabeth Chadwick 7R 
Lucy Hayes 7R 
Summer Irwin 7R 
Emma Whittingham 7R 
Lucy Whittingham 7R 
Oliver Brassington 7S 
Kathryn Cosgrove 7S 
Samuel Espley 7S 
Jordan Hazrati 7S 
Jordan Hazrati 7S 
Lydia Hill 7S 
Louise Kenny 7S 
Ross Littlejohn 7S 
Sarah Shallcross 7S 
Lucy Szolucha 7S 
Stacey Tideswell 7S 
Bethan Tunney 7S 
Jordan Bates 7T 
Georgia Bradley-Bourne 7T 
Bethany Carr 7T 

Emilia Eccles 7T 
Nicholas Greatbatch 7T 
Amber Griffiths 7T 
Katrina Hunt 7T 
Sophie Lear 7T 
Rebecca Leech 7T 
Rebecca Lees 7T 
Imogen Love 7T 
Mitchell Love 7T 
Katie Melville 7T 
Anna Plant 7T 
Robert Stubbs 7T 
Stephanie Whieldon 7T 
Ryan Williams 7T 
Rebecca Pusey 7W 
Joshua Sutton 7W 
Haroon Ali 8A 
Josh Barber 8A 
Rebecca Powell 8A 
John Braithwaite 8D 
Ella Clarke 8D 
Saira Hussain 8D 
Jade Rose 8D 
Kieran Weller 8D 
Oliver Ford 8J 
Jack Henson 8J 
Andrew Moon 8J 
Megan Norman 8J 
Sarah Pepper 8J 
Hollie Gallagher 8M 
Charlie Ryles 8M 
Lucy Corcoran 8P 
Thomas Edwards 8P 
Harry Jones 8P 
Hannah Doyle 8T 
Atchuthan Gopalan 8T 
Matthew Tharme 8T 
Harriet Barlow 8W 
Victoria Bates 8W 
Rebecca Bennett 8W 
Shannon Howells 8W 
Shaluka Jayawardane 8W 
James Lindop 8W 
Jaynika Patel 8W 
Neethu Varghese 8W 
Miriam Wardle 8W 
Abigail Davenport 9A 
Jessica Davies 9A 
Melody Smith 9A 
Eloise Bowen 9C 
Anna Burton 9C 
Ryan Downs 9C 
Laura Gidman 9C 



Liam Massey 9C 
Kyle Morgan 9C 
Robert Norman 9C 
William Sutton 9C 
Zoe Tomkins 9C 
Samuel Davies 9D 
Savannah Deakin 9D 
Sam Ellison 9D 
Louise Guest 9D 
David Hibbitts 9D 
Jonathan Jones 9D 
Lily Martin 9D 
Adam Myatt 9D 
Aidan Rhodes 9D 
Laura Rollings 9D 
Aaron Willis 9D 
Jessica Adams 9K 
Lee Campbell 9K 
Rachel Downes 9K 
Thomas Flanagan 9K 
Nikita Goel 9K 
Harry Heath 9K 
Oliver Huxley 9K 
Elysha Nixon 9K 
Max Powell 9K 
Sarah Ridgeon 9K 
Dean Stoker 9K 
Chelsey Thorley-

Williams 
9K 

Nicholas Topping 9K 
Andrea Walton 9K 
Rachel Beeston 9P 
Robyn Fullwood 9P 
Adam Henderson 9P 
Joanna Jones 9P 
Rosie Wells 9P 
Jordan Whitfield 9P 
Jake Beevor 9R 
Gemma Bridgwood 9R 
Grace Everill 9R 
Benjamin Jackson 9R 
Amy Salt 9R 
Richard Bailey 9W 
Hannah Bennett 9W 
Emilia Capper 9W 
Amelia Hopley 9W 
Nadine Nelson 9W 
Anna Downing 10B 
Amy Fullwood 10B 
Samantha Laney 10B 
Laura Mountford 10B 
Scott Sherratt 10B 
Tobias Baker-Harris 10D 
Joshua Lacy 10D 

Louise Marketos 10D 
Chloe Wilson 10D 
Callum Banks 10L 
Amy Bedford 10L 
Aimee Brown 10L 
Christopher O'Brien 10L 
Elise Riley 10L 
Steven Allam 10M 
Ashley Culverwell 10M 
Thomas Eagles 10M 
Syeda Gilani 10M 
Spencer Nixon 10M 
Rebecca Ridgeon 10M 
Serife Arun 10R 
Emma Bloor 10R 
Jessica Hughes 10R 
Amy Mountford 10R 
Samantha Welsh 10R 
Michaela Brereton 10V 
Christopher Carnall 10V 
Jack Heath 10V 
Leo Ward 10V 
Heather Morris 11B 
Samantha Shaughnessy 11B 
Sophie Reardon 11H 
Emily Fricker 11L 
Jonathan Roscilli 11L 
Sean Davies 11M 
Ashley Palmer 11M 

 

 
FIND OUT MORE ABOUT 

 

AUTISM 
 

The Autism Outreach Team hold drop in mornings at 
the school and are available to discuss concerns, offer 
tips or give advice to any parents.  If you  
would like to meet with them to discuss in confidence, 
please contact the school to arrange an appointment. 
 
E Freakley,  
Special Education Needs Coordinator 
 
Healthy Eating Breakfast 
Over the past 3 weeks 195, year 7 pupils have experienced 
a healthy breakfast in the dining room.  In form time 8.45- 
9.15 Monday, Wednesday and Friday pupils in yr 7 have 
been going to the canteen for a healthy breakfast at only a 
£1 donation.  The purpose for this is for every Yr 7 pupil to 
have a healthy breakfast.  We, 7W, filed in and were offered 
oatcakes, scrambled eggs, poached egg, baked  beans, 
sausages and toast.  I thought the breakfast was very nice.  
Chantelle Christie 7W, thought that the idea was a good 
one.  Amie Downing also 7W, thought that  it was also very 
good.  This healthy breakfast was an extension of the PSHE 
day and the theme was leading a healthy lifestyle.  
 Emily Brownsword 7W 


